
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

May 4, 2015
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, May 4, 2015, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were Randy Wininger, Warren D. Albright, James A. Stiles and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater and M. Lynn Gee.   Councilmen C. Richard Summers and Floyd L. Hawkins were unable to attend.    Also attending were Auditor January Roush, Commissioner Dan Gregory, Judge Lynne E. Ellis, Kathy Collins, Community Corrections Director; Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Joshua Greene, Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett, Terri Alcorn, Highway Clerk; Andy Ringwald and Monty Wolf, Civil Defense/EMA; Jonathan Stevens, Extension Educator; Randy Baker, David Vice and Aaron Gurley, Indiana Integrated Public Safety Commission; Matt Sward and Jenny Dearwester, SIDC; Gordon Brinegar, Town of Crane; James Bruce Hawkins, Patricia Paul, David Sutton,  Mike and Pat Jones, Leslie Bauer, S.H.O.P; Craig Knepp, Indian Creek Quarry and Jill Albright, Loogootee Tribune.  

Councilman Wininger called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held April 6, 2015 were approved as submitted with the motion made by Councilman Albright and seconded by Councilwoman McFeaters.  Councilwoman Gee abstained due to being absent at that meeting.  The motion passed 4-0.  

Matt Sward, SIDC and Gordon Brinegar, Town of Crane came before the Council to request a local match commitment for a Storm Water Improvement Grant.  SIDC will be applying, on behalf of the Town of Crane, for a grant to improve the current storm water system.  The improvements will be done on Early Street, Blandy Avenue and Leahy Street.  The total project cost will be $598,000.  The OCRA Grant funds will be $500,000, so there is a need of a local match of $98,000.  The Town of Crane has come up with $30,000 and their application is in process with the National Rural Water Association Rural Water Loan for $48,130.  They are requesting that Martin County commit the other $20,000 needed.  Auditor Roush suggested using County Economic Development Income Tax Funds for the project.  Councilman Albright made a motion to commit the $20,000 to the Town of Crane for their Storm Water Improvement Project.  Councilwoman Gee made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  Sward will provide a resolution to be signed by the Commissioners.  
Sheriff Travis Roush, Chief Deputy Josh Greene and David Vice, Executive Director of the Integrated Public Safety Commission came before the Council to give an update on the P25 Migration Phases.  The Integrated Public Safety Commission is responsible for the public safety radio network.  The Commission has entered into contract with Motorola to upgrade the system.   Vice submitted a worksheet showing the six different phases of the project.  Martin County falls in Phase II and is set to have the upgrade completed in September.  If the upgrade to the current radio system is not completed, Martin County will not be able to communicate with other agencies.  The Sheriff’s Department has a Certificate of Deposit for 911 and recently withdrew $30,000 to assist in the radio upgrade and for training expenses.  The base radio is not an allowable expense from the 911 fund, therefore will have to come from the general fund. 
Auditor Roush submitted an amendment to the Salary & Wage Ordinance for the rank of Captain in the Sheriff’s Department.  Councilwoman Gee made a motion to approve the amendment to the Salary & Wage Ordinance.  Councilwoman McFeaters made the second.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  

Leslie Bauer, S.H.O.P, gave an update on the teen center.  She is still looking for a building to house the center in.  A discussion followed.  Jenny Dearwester, SIDC, offered their assistance in obtaining grant funding for the teen center.  

Jenny Dearwester, SIDC, came before the Council to discuss the Owner Occupied Rehabilitation Grant the Commissioners are applying for.  They will be applying for the $350,000 grant on July 1.  The grant is very competitively graded on points.  The application will receive 5 points for local funding of up to $18,000.  SIDC will be taking applications in May at various locations in the county.  Councilman Albright made a motion to commit the $18,000 as the local match for the Owner Occupied Rehabilitation Grant.  Councilman Wininger made the second.  The motion passed 4-1 with Councilman Stiles opposing.  
Judge Lynne E. Ellis and Deputy Prosecutor Larry Brodeur came before the Council to discuss the upcoming Murder Trial.  The Murder Trial was set for June 2 but has been postponed.  Judge Ellis and Deputy Prosecutor Brodeur believe the trial will be in 2015.  Judge Ellis updated the Council on a medical service needing to be done before the trial can begin.  The Sheriff’s Department will be submitting an Additional Appropriation for the expense.  To save about a week of time, the Judge would like to do a technology upgrade in the Court Room before the trial.  She is estimating the upgrade to cost $11,500 but is able to come up with $3,500 in her budgets to help offset the cost.  She will be submitting an Additional Appropriation for $6,500 for the upgrade.  Deputy Prosecutor Brodeur explained several different issues with the Murder Trial.  
Govenor Michael R. Pence declared May 3-9 as “Correctional Employee Week”.  To celebrate the event, Sheriff Roush and Community Corrections Direction Kathy Collins are hosting a chili dog lunch on May 6 for all agencies involved.  The Council was invited to attend.  

Auditor Roush submitted a tourism update from Jim Stoughton. 

The Council recessed at 7:05pm.  Councilman Wininger called the meeting back to order at 7:16pm.  

Commissioner Dan Gregory and Highway Superintendent Leo Padgett came before the Council to discuss the Wheel Tax.  They submitted worksheets that included a 5-year plan, budget and the condition of several roads.  Commissioner Gregory read off several roads and their rating.  Several in attendance including Charles Guy, Bruce Hawkins, Randy Baker and David Sutton spoke in favor of the Wheel Tax.  Councilman Albright questioned the use of Cave Quarries over Indian Creek Quarry for the purchase of stone.   Craig Knepp, a representative from Indian Creek Quarry was present to answer all questions.  A lengthy discussion followed on the stone issue and Wheel Tax.  
Due to the absence of two Councilmen, a Special Meeting was set for Monday, May 18, 2015 to discuss the Wheel Tax further.  

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:18 pm with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Albright. All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Council meeting will be held Monday, May 18, 2015 at 6pm.  
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